
















Minister of 
Fisheries and Oceans 

Ministre des 
Peches et des Oceans 

Ottawa, Canada K1A OE6 

AUG 3 0 Z013 

Mr. Manasie Audlakiak 
Acting Chairperson 
Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 
Box 1379 
Iqaluit, Nunavut 
XOAOHO 

Dear Mr. Audlakiak: 

Thank you for your correspondence of July 3, 2013 , regarding the approval of the Pangnirtung 
Hunters and Trappers Organization proposal to move the Cumberland Sound Turbot 
Management Area boundary line to the Nunavut Settlement area boundary at the mouth of the 
Sound. The detailed rationale the Board provided in reaching its decision is helpful. 

I appreciate the economic importance of the Cumberland Sound commercial Turbot fishery to 
the community of Pangnirtung and the ongoing efforts to develop an open water small vessel 
fishery in the Sound. However, in addition to socio-economic and Traditional Knowledge 
considerations, the basis for determining separate stock management area boundaries needs to 
be founded on robust scientific information on stock delineation for conservation purposes. 

I note that there has been no new peer reviewed scientific assessment of Turbot movements in 
Cumberland Sound since the initial 2004 assessment by the NAFO Scientific Council to 
inform my decision on changes to the existing Cumberland Sound Turbot Management Area. 
The new acoustic data is limited and firm scientific conclusions cannot be drawn from a single 
year of information. Therefore, I am rejecting the Board's decision to approve the Pangnirtung 
Hunters and Trappers Organization proposal to move the Cumberland Sound Turbot 
Management Area boundary line to the Nunavut Settlement area boundary at the mouth of the 
Sound. 

That being said, I would be prepared to consider allowing the boundary line to be moved to 
the mouth of the Sound on an interim basis, provided that a science plan is put in place to 
collect, in a timely manner, the necessary science information on Turbot movements and stock 
structure in Cumberland Sound. 
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I encourage the Hunters and Trappers Organizations to discuss with my officials the science 
research options available for Cumberland Sound Turbot and development of an amenable 
science plan in order to move forward in assessing their proposal. Once the necessary 
scientific data are collected and peer reviewed, the Cumberland Sound Turbot Management 
Area boundary line could be formally re-considered. 

I note that my officials have also discussed the option of obtaining quota from Nunavut's 
offshore OB Turbot allocations with the Hunters and Trappers Organization. This quota could 
be used towards their development of the small boat open water fishery in the outer portion of 
Cumberland Sound (outside the Cumberland Sound Turbot Management Area) to facilitate 
increased fishing opportunities for Pangnirtung harvesters throughout the entire Sound. 

I look forward to hearing the Board' s final decision on the Pangnirtung Hunters and Trappers 
Organization's proposal to move the Cumberland Sound Turbot Management Area boundary 
line. 

Yours sincerely, 

~~ 
Gail Shea, P.C. , M.P. 
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